

WELCOME

Living Hope Community Church - March 5, 2023

LHC VISION

Now to him who is able to do far more abundantly than all that we ask or think, according to the power at work within us, to him be glory in the church and in Christ Jesus throughout all generations, forever and ever. Amen Ephesians: 3:20-21 (ESV)

NEW TO LIVING HOPE?

We are excited to have you worship with us today and pray that you feel at home here. If you'd like to receive our email and/or text communications with updates regarding worship service or opportunities or if you plan to continue visiting with us, please take a moment to fill out a connect card found in the back of the pew chairs or at the information desk and place it in the offering plate.

CHILDREN ARE WELCOME HERE! Feel free to make use of our staffed nursery.

Communion takes place on the first Sunday of the month.

EMERGENCY CALLS

Your emergencies are important to Pastor Rod. Please call Pastor Rod's cell phone at 920-260-8699. If he does not answer, please leave a voicemail message or text message him. Understand that he is not always available but will return your call as soon as possible if you leave a message.

OFFICE HOURS

The church office is open 12:30 – 4:30PM on Thursdays.

Deacons Elders

David BrownJoe HoretzkiStu MulderLouie DeBoerJake RedekerScott DeYoungWally PurdunStephanie DeVriesJosh SeamanGeorge EisengaKristel Weinberger

nurture your ays 5:30-7PM. 80-degree change rity, growth, healing this weekly study. he new time)

Jr. High Youth Group – We meet on Wednesdays 5:30-7PM. Join us and bring some friends!

Living in Victory (LIV) – A ministry to instill a 180-degree change from past hurts, habits, and hang-ups to maturity, growth, healing and victory in Christ. Everyone can benefit from this weekly study. Join us weekly on Tuesdays at 6:00PM. **(note the new time)**

Men's Bible Study - The Men's Bible Study meets at LHC each Saturdays at 7AM. Please contact Bill Kuhfuss at (920) 463-2000 if you have any questions.

Missions Team – Our missions team meets as needed. If you have interest in joining the team, please contact Jim Recker at 920-326-4214.

Senior High Youth Group – We meet on Wednesdays 7-8:30PM. Join us and bring some friends!

Safety & Emergency Response Team – We meet monthly on the first Thursday of the month at 6:30PM. Questions can be directed to Dave Brown or Steve Katsma. They can both be reached at sertlhfl@gmail.com

Small Groups – Would you like to make a connection with other church members? Small groups help us do that. Small groups typically meet once a week in an informal, comfortable setting, They are also a wonderful tool to help us grow and nurture our faith. Please contact <u>Wally Purdun at (715) 492-7453 or wpurdun@yahoo.com</u> if you'd like to join a small group of have any questions.

Sunday School – Youth and Adult Sunday School meets weekly at 9:00AM. Please contact Stephanie Jens at 920-400-9322 or at stephjens@hotmail.com.

Tech Team – Do you have a desire to serve but don't know where? We can train you to run the slides, the sound or the video for worship service. No prior experience needed; just a willing heart. Contact Keith Niemeyer at 785-418-7021.

announcements

Elder Vacancy

On Monday, February 20, the Elders unanimously approved a motion to present Ken Schregardus as the sole nominee to fill the open 1½ year term as elder. Ken is a long-standing member of LHC, is active with the Sound Team and Property Team and is married to Pam Schregardus. Members will vote to approve (Yes/No) this nomination immediately after our Sunday service on March 12.

Welcome Baby

Congratulations to Steve and Katie Hunt on the arrival of their baby boy, Brixton Crosby Hunt. There is a gift basket in the narthex if you wish to leave them a card or aift.

RENEWAL PRAYER GATHERING.

Sunday Evening March 12, 6:30 PM. Church Sanctuary Renewal of Unity Renewal of Spiritual Growth Renewal of Joy

Living Hope Food Pantry is seeking a Program Coordinator

The Living Hope Food Pantry of Fox Lake, WI is seeking a part-time volunteer Program Coordinator. This individual would coordinate daily operations, supervise, and delegate tasks as needed to the wonderful volunteers we already have on board, maintain effective communications, act as primary representative of the Food Pantry and provide periodic reporting of operations. This position would be a rewarding opportunity for a couple to share.

If you are interested in joining our team and serving our community in this exciting and dynamic role, please email masonzantow@gmail.com in order to request and complete an application for this position. Thank you!

Youth Group

Seeking volunteers who love the Lord and are willing to share with youth how to have a meaningful relationship with Christ. Please contact Dan Cupery if you'd be willing to help with Jr. and/or Sr. youth group on Wednesday nights. Dan can be reached at 920-296-4111.

Women's Bible Study

We've begun our meetings, but you can still join us! We will be using the God of Freedom – A Study of Exodus 19-40 by Jen Wilkin. Women of all ages are encouraged to attend. Planned meeting dates are on the following Mondays from 6:30-8PM:

March 13, 27 (last day is make up for possible snow day)

upcoming events

You can view the calendar on our website.

Tues., Mar. 7 Living in Victory at **6PM**

Wed., Mar. 8 Youth Group Jr. High 5:30-7PM - Sr. High 7-8:30PM

Sat., Mar. 11 Men's Bible Study at 7AM

Sun., Mar. 12 Vote after church for Elder vacancy Sun., Mar. 12 Renewal Prayer Gathering 6:30PM

Tues., April 4 Blood Drive 1-6PM

offering schedule

Cash and change will be credited to the fund scheduled for the day. All undesignated checks will be credited to the General Fund. Designated checks will be credited to the fund you specify.

March

Future Fund
General Fund
Missions Trip
Camp Calvin

community news

Living Hope Blood Drive

Be cool and give blood in April to get a free PEANUTS T-shirt featuring Snoopy as the coolest beagle in town. Tues., April 4 1-6PM in the church sanctuary. Appointments must be made. 1-800-RED-CROSS or redcrossblood.org

CWC Blood Drive

Central Wisconsin Christian will be holding their next blood drive on March 9th, 10 AM - 4PM in the Centre.

If you sign up online and give in March, you'll receive a \$10 Visa Prepaid Card by email. PLUS, get a chance to win a \$3,000 Visa Prepaid Card to help with gas or grocery expenses! You could be one of five lucky winners. Lend an arm; we'll lend a hand. Terms apply: rcblood.org/help.

You can use this link to sign up

directly: https://www.redcrossblood.org/give.html/drive-

results?zipSponsor=Waupun

CWC Play

Waiting in line? Waiting your turn? You don't have time! Here's a comedy in six scenes for those who are time-challenged. The 8th Grade class at Central Wisconsin Christian presents 'Hurry Up and Wait' by Burton Bumgarner on Thursday, March 23 at 6:30 PM.

CWC Spring Concert

In the midst of cold weather and snowstorms, the 3K – 5th grade students of CWC are busily preparing their annual spring musical. This year we will be performing "Heros of the Faith" by Hal Leonard. We hope you will be able to join us on Friday March 17, 2023. There will be two performances. The first performance begins at 9:00 am. Our evening performance will begin at 6:30 pm. Both performances will be held in Crusader Centre. A free will offering will also be taken at both performances.

Symphony Concert

The Dordt University Wind Symphony from Sioux Center, lowa, invites you to a concert at 6:30 p.m. on Saturday, March 11, at the Central Wisconsin Christian School Crusader Center in Waupun. This free concert is part of a spring tour with performances scheduled in lowa, Nebraska, South Dakota, and Wisconsin. Under the baton of Associate Professor and Director of Instrumental Activities Dr. Onsby C. Rose, the Wind Symphony will perform a wide variety of repertoire. Highlights of this concert is a new work commissioned by the Dordt Wind Symphony from Kansas composer Grace Baugher-Dunlap titled Consider the Heavens. Other program highlights include the music of Gustav Holst, Dimitri Shostakovich, Timothy Mahr, Kevin Day, Edwin Franko Goldman, Chris Pilsner, Onsby Rose, and Jack Stamp. During March 2023 the ensemble will also be recording their 2nd full-length, worldwide-released CD titled Patchwork. The concert is free, and a freewill offering will be received to help defray tour expenses.

coffee ministry volunteers

Mar. 5 Donna Katsma
Mar. 12 Betty Eisenga
Mar. 19 Steph Chiafos
Mar. 26 volunteer needed

Please check your email to electronically sign up to serve on the dates you choose

walk out worship (wow)

Mar. 5	Melissa Mulder	Kaeylen
Mar. 12	Ashely DeBoer	Chastin
Mar. 19	Steph Jens	Mason
Mar. 26	Aleisa Redeker	Jud/Julia

nursery volunteers

Put on hand sanitizer before entering nursery. Clean and sanitize surfaces and toys after service. Parents: If kids are sick, please do not utilize the nursery.

Mar. 5 need a volunteer

Mar. 12 Stephanie & Kody DeVries

Mar. 19 Betty & Jim Eisenga Mar. 26 Betty & Jim Eisenga

Nursery Team, please check your email to electronically sign up to serve on the dates you choose to do so.

greeters

Mar. 5 Kody & Stephanie DeVries
Mar. 12 Steve & Ellyn Redeker
Mar. 19 Jim & Betty Eisenga
Mar. 26 volunteer needed

Please check your email to electronically sign up to serve on the dates you choose to do so.

Rod Galindo
Senior Pastor
pastor@livinghopefoxlake.com

Keith Niemeyer

Director of Worship Arts
worship@livinghopefoxlake.com

Chris Edwards

Administrative Assistant
info@livinghopefoxlake.com



740 W. State Street Fox Lake, WI 53933 (920) 928-6610 www.livinghopefoxlake.com

